Council notes – July 8, 2019
· 2019 Municipal Leadership Summit will be held in Regina on August 13 and 14.

· Holy Family Roman Catholic Separate School Division provided notice of the split of undesignated corporations for the year 2019.

· Public Sector Partners for Progress sent a letter indicating they offer asset management services as a non-profit organization.

· Saskatchewan Assessment Management Agency provided notice and information with regard to the 2021 revaluation.

· The Town of Radville will cut the grass on the old health center lot located at 217 Warren Street for the year 2019.            

· The CIBC and Radius Credit Union reconciliation’s, and Statements of Financial Activities for the period ending June 30, 2019, were accepted as presented.
            

· The accounts for approval, Cheques No. 1254 to 1273, and online payments, totaling $176,960.18 were approved for payment.

· Human resources statistics were presented to Council.

· Amanda has been working on the civic address registry.  She has attended two training webinars with regard to the same.
· Rylan Neiszner started work in June 28.
· Working on asset management requirements and have determined all the items that need to be included.
· Staff have been working preparing Main Street for asphalt.
· Students have been cutting grass and trimming trees.
· Very busy last week with tax and utility payments.
· Receiving calls and inquiries with regard to the pool and Regional Park.
· Environmental Protection Officer and manager made a surprise inspection on July 4.
· Radville Community Grown Childcare Inc. will be staking property for building.

· The Town of Radville approved the request for a building permit for a detached garage on Lots 6 and 7, Block 18, Plan AX1974.
            

· The Town of Radville approved the request for a building permit for a detached garage on Lots 19 and 20, Block 7, Plan AT1370.
          

· Next regular meeting of Town Council – Monday, August 12, 7:00 p.m.
